
  
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Today the Church celebrates the feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus. 

Make me humble, patient, pure and wholly obedient to Your will. Grant, Jesus, that I may live in Your love. 
Protect me, comfort me, assist me. Give me Your blessings in all that I do. 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians 

No such thing as spirits being dampened by drizzling rain, freezing winds and a wet track. Cross Country 
today was great fun. All students Years Three to Six having lots of fun running, slipping and sliding their way 
round Britannia Reserve. Thank you to all parents/guardians and family members who weathered the 
conditions, to cheer along the students! 
 
As you are aware, reports from Pre-Primary to Year Six will be shared electronically this afternoon. If you 
are unable to access your child’s report by Sunday afternoon or experience any other difficulty, please 
notify Mrs Ellen via email to the admin account. 

Looking forward to celebrating the Year Five Class Mass next Friday. Hope to see parents/guardians and 
family members join us!  

Next week is the final week for the LifeLink blanket appeal. A terrific response so far, two boxes are almost 
full. If you’re able to contribute to the cause, please do so by next Tuesday.  

A kind gesture and reach a wound that only compassion can heal. 

Parents are reminded that students late to school, need to be signed in by an adult. The student then make 
their own way to class. 

The end of year for students is confirmed that they will finish on Friday 13 December.  The Office will be 
closed from 11am Friday 20 December and reopens on Monday 20 January.  School for students will 
recommence on Monday 3 February 2020.  

 
 

Jonnine Lamborne 
Principal 
 

May love & peace be found here 

 

 

 
 

 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 

THE BISHOPS’ RELIGIOUS LITERACY 
ASSESSMENT 2019 
At the request of the Western Australian Bishops, Year 
3, Year 5 and Year 9 students in Catholic schools 
across Western Australia will take part in The Bishops’ 
Religious Literacy Assessment (BRLA) from the week 
commencing Monday 5th August in Term Three. The 
assessment will be accessible to students only online. 
 
Students enrolled in Year 3, Year 5 and Year 9 who are 
following a regular classroom program are expected to 
participate. Students with disability are also entitled to 
participate in the assessment. Exemptions may apply. 
 

The Bishops’ Religious Literacy Assessment is a large-
scale, standardised assessment that consists of a 
series of Religious Education (RE) tests. The purpose 
of the BRLA is to measure student learning of the 
content in the RE curriculum. The test items in the 
BRLA are developed and marked by the Office of 
Catholic Education Western Australia (CEWA). Formal 
school and student reports are produced by the Office 
of CEWA and will become available to schools in Term 
Four.  
 

The BRLA provides a ‘point in time’ snapshot of student 
performance in RE. Students’ knowledge and 
understanding of the content of the RE curriculum is 
assessed using a combination of multiple choice, short 
and extended response items. Students’ faith is not 
assessed. The use of the BRLA complements the 
school based assessment programs in RE. 
 
Please contact your child’s teacher if you have any 

inquiries regarding the administration of The Bishops’ 
Religious Literacy Assessment.   
 

Miss Sarah Lister & Miss Kate Johnston 
Assistant Principals 

 
CURRICULUM/ADMINISTRATION 
 

REPORTS 
Reports are paperless in 2019 they will be uploaded to 
SEQTA Engage today. If you need to see the class 
teacher regarding your child/children’s report, please 
make an appointment.   
 
*If you have not set up your SEQTA account please 
contact the office to have your account code to be 
reactivated.* 

 
 “Some students will have progressed beyond the 
achievement standard; others will need additional 
support. The expected standard for each year is 
described as 'C'.  Many students will be given the 
same grade in Semester 1 and Semester 2, even 
though their teachers will have observed growth in 
learning.  Bearing in mind that work in Semester 2 
builds on Semester 1, maintaining a grade indicates 
students have held their own in the face of more 
advanced material and in this way have grown in their 
learning” 
 

https://k10outline.scsa.wa.edu.au/home/assessment/j
udgingstandards 

 
Miss Sarah Lister & Miss Kate Johnston 

Assistant Principals 

 
NAIDOC WEEK 7th – 14th JULY 2019 
NAIDOC Week celebrations are held across Australia 
each July to celebrate the history, culture and 
achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
peoples. NAIDOC is celebrated not only in Indigenous 
communities, but by Australians from all walks of life. 
The week is a great opportunity to participate in a range 
of activities and to support your local Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander communities. 
 

NAIDOC originally stood for 
‘National Aborigines and 
Islanders Day Observance 
Committee’.  This year’s 
theme: Voice, Treaty, and 
Truth :Let’s work together for 
a shared future was three key 
elements to the reforms set 
out in the Uluru Statement 
from the Heart. These 
reforms represent the unified 
position of First Nations 
Australians. 

 
Next Thursday 4th July, Aranmore Catholic Primary 
School will celebrate NAIDOC Week. It is an 
opportunity for us as a school community celebrate 
the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 
 
For further information, you go to this website:  
https://www.naidoc.org.au 
 
Mr Matthew Sharpe 
Year 6 teacher 
 

P & FENTERTAINMENT BOOK 
 

PASTA DAY 
Thank for those who ordered pasta for next week.  For 
ease of service the sauce will be a Napoletana 
(vegetarian), It is also Gluten Free.  Fresh bread and 
butter available with the pasta.   
 

A big thank you to My Vincino for cooking providing the 
sauce for our kids.  Please support My Vincino by liking 
this Facebook page, visiting the website.  It’s a great 
restaurant to take your family or a night out with friends.  
If you do go for a meal, please mention that you are an 
Aranmore Family. 
 
RECYCLED BOOK MARKET 
Recycle Book is back for Book week, if you are de 
cluttering over the winter break, please box up your 
beloved books and bring them to the office.   
 
Mrs Andrea Tan,  
P&F President 2019 

 

 

https://k10outline.scsa.wa.edu.au/home/assessment/judgingstandards
https://k10outline.scsa.wa.edu.au/home/assessment/judgingstandards
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.1voiceuluru.org%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAmanda.Ellen%40cewa.edu.au%7C751037598acd4dad2dad08d6faba4b31%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C636972075393729708&sdata=LQvMeDFpnr2IjvYKqQMePCxaU6d0dr96g8seacAGuME%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.1voiceuluru.org%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAmanda.Ellen%40cewa.edu.au%7C751037598acd4dad2dad08d6faba4b31%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C636972075393729708&sdata=LQvMeDFpnr2IjvYKqQMePCxaU6d0dr96g8seacAGuME%3D&reserved=0
https://www.naidoc.org.au/


  

 


